Minutes of the 2003 Annual Meeting of NCR-25 Diseases of Corn and Sorghum Regional Committee

Meeting was held in Chicago, Ill on December 10th, 2003, in conjunction with the American Seed Trade Association Annual Meeting of the Corn & Sorghum and Soybean Divisions.

Chair Greg Shaner called meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

Minutes of the 2002 meeting were approved.

The Business section of the meeting was postponed until the end of the meeting.

Illinois, Wisconsin, Michigan, Pennsylvania, Iowa, Indiana, New York, and South Dakota presented state Reports.  A list of NCR-25 representatives, University and Industry guests is included as an attachment.  

Special research reports were presented by Craig Kleinschmidt and Kevin Busboom, Graduate Students at the University of Illinois, and by Snook Pataky from the University of Illinois.

Summary of Reports:  Corn yields were uniformly high throughout all of the reporting states with the exception of Wisconsin where drought reduced yields.  Although there was a wide range of diseases occurring they either occurred late in the growing season or were isolated to a few locations within a state.  No aflatoxin, or fumonisin problems were reported, although DON levels in a few samples of corn from Michigan were higher than in the past three years.

There was quite a bit of discussion on Stewart’s Wilt based on the research presentation by Pataky.  Several states have active research programs on Stewart’s wilt, and good information is beginning to emerge on environmental effects on the flea beetle vector, and the development of the disease.  Stewart’s wilt and Diplodia ear rot were two corn diseases that appeared to be re-emerging as potentially stand and yield limiting factors in corn production.  Another issue discussed at length was the pressure on growers to grow more corn after corn, in part due to low soybean prices, also to provide corn for ethanol production.  Although the consensus was that corn after corn rotations might be ok in the short run, new disease problems were bound to occur if the practice was widespread, and continued for several years.  There was discussion on the homeland security select agent list which includes two downy mildews of corn, and it was thought to include late wilt of corn caused by Cephalosporium maydis, but this pathogen does not appear on the APHIS select agent list.

Industry representatives reported that Southern Rust and Goss’ wilt were observed in the southern U.S. in 2003, and that Goss’ Wilt occurrence might have been related to lack of rotation.  Industry reps also reported that Philippine downy mildew was mainly controlled with fungicides, but that resistance was beginning to be a problem.  Resistant corn varieties were released at one time, but with newer fungicide chemistries available the emphasis for control was shifted to fungicides.  Don White suggested an industry/university project to look at commercial corn varieties grown in the U.S for their reaction to these downy mildews.  

Business Meeting:  The business meeting was called to order after lunch, with the main discussion being on the renewal proposal, including expected outcome, and literature cited.  There was a consensus to continue the committee, as this is the only meeting where corn extension and research scientists meet to specifically discuss corn disease issues.  There was also consensus that the committee will:

1. Become involved in the assessment of exotic corn pathogens that should be on the select agent list.

2. Work with industry and homeland security (and the NCIPM Regional Center) to develop appropriate corn disease educational materials for extension and first detectors.

3. Develop a web page for NCR-25 to include areas of expertise of members and non-members relative to corn disease diagnosis as resources (Pat Hart agreed to work on the areas of expertise list, and Charles Block agreed to coordinate the development of the web page).

4. Submit state reports electronically and post on the new web site.

5. Continue to look for opportunities for collaborative research among states and with industry.

Greg Shaner agreed to serve as chair for 2004, and the 2004 meeting will be held in Chicago next year in association with the American Seed Trade Association.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

